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Jacksonville Waterways Commission

Aaron Bowman, Chair

NON-MOTORIZED SUBCOMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
Tuesday, February 14, 2017
Conference Room A
9:00 a.m.

The Subcommittee Chair, Council Member Anna Lopez Brosche, called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.
In attendance: Council Member Anna Lopez Brosche (Chair), Commissioners Steve Swann (Vice Chair), Marshall Adkison, Ray Pringle, Ralph Hodges;  Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston; Jessica Baker, Mayor’s Office; Legislative Assistant Jessica Matthews;  John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.  See attached sign-in sheet for additional attendees.
The Subcommittee approved the minutes for its January 10, 2017 meeting.

Commissioner Raymond Pringle gave an update on ADA Access and Activities.  The Commissioner reported on his meeting with the CEO of Brooks Rehabilitation, Doug Baer; also attending the meeting were Waterways Coordinator Captain Jim Suber, Brian Burket of the Marine and Natural Resources Division, Parks, Recreation and Community Services Department, Kevin McDaniel, Manager, Disabled Services Division; and Alice Krause, Brooks Rehabilitation’s liaison to the City.  Commissioner Pringle reported that the attendees discussed a kayaking program.  There are two clinics at Hanna Park for kayak training; safety was a focus.  The Clearwater Aquatic Center facility was cited.  Brian Burket spoke of identifying a site already in the City’s inventory or elsewhere where Brooks can begin adaptive programming.  The facility would be an inclusive one and not merely for the disabled.  Commissioner Pringle explained that an aquatic center can teach the disabled how to kayak, fish and paddleboard.
The Chair, Council Member Lopez Brosche, reported that in an e-mail to her, Ms. Krause indicated that she would make a presentation on adaptive programming at either a subcommittee meeting or before Council President Lori Boyers river activation working group.

Commissioner Adkison reporting on his having recently improved Palm Fish Camp with a major clean-up; this would be an ideal site for a kayak launch.

Council President Boyer reported that the School Board headquarters kayak launch in the FIND grant is in the design status.  She has been in touch with Daryl Joseph, Director of Parks, Recreation and Community Services about this.  She reported that she has found an alternative source of funding for the construction phase in order to hasten the construction time.  The Geffen Park kayak launch has been redesigned; it has been outfitted with an ADA access component to be completed by September.  

Brian Burket suggested that another potential source of funding for the Southbank kayak launch is the RTP Grant Program.  He will discuss this further at the Waterways Commission meeting scheduled for the morning.

Marty Miller, representing dragon boaters, remarked on an aquatic facility and wondered if anyone has thought of a man-made lake.  He would welcome an opportunity to be a part of that discussion.  He also discussed dragon boat racing.

Next on the agenda was the identification of three to five recommendations for waterways activation of non-motorized activities.  There are eight different zones on the subcommittee’s working map.  The objective is to eventually bring all of the zones together.

Some recommendations will come out of the Maritime Management Plan work that is currently underway.

Brian Burket spoke of the need for markers particularly for beginners in water activities.

Commissioner Swann discussed kayak fishing.

The subcommittee discussed developing a smart phone app that could direct kayakers, boaters and others to sites where refuge could be found in the event of a sudden storm approaching.  Brian Burket said that he’d prefer finding that information on an app rather than on signs in the water to avoid sign pollution.

Steven Davis remarked on the hazards in boating, especially for the unskilled, noting how much easier it is to leave sites than it is to return.  He suggested that a rating system be created to better describe boat traffic, hazards, tides, etc.
Council President Boyer indicated that she likes the idea of private vendors at public facilities.

The Chair feels that we have enough ideas to make five recommendations:

· a rubric – to define standards

· communications

· funding for updating our guides and adding more guides

· vendors at public facilities

· gap analysis

· an inclusive aquatic center

· improving facilities

Commissioner Pringle suggested that an additional meeting of the subcommittee was necessary to refine and prioritize the list.

In Public Comments, Mr. John Nooney remarked on artificial reefs as fishing structures.

There being no further business, the subcommittee meeting adjourned at 10:04. A.M.

John J. Jackson, Council Research Division (904) 630-1729

03.13.17

Posted: 4:00 P.M.
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